
Chairman Gene Neidermyer called the February 8, 2024 of the Earl Township Sewer Authority to order at 6:30 p.m. Present were Gene Neidermyer, Jim Leonard, Reade Witman, and Tom Plitt. Also present were Spencer Beck (Operator), Dan Becker (Engineer), William Cassidy (Solicitor) and Bob Winegardner (Township Supervisor).

Jim made a motion to approve the January 11, 2024 minutes. Reade seconded the motion and all voted yes.

Jim made a motion to approve releasing Colonial Road Woodworks, 171 Commerce Drive, escrow account in the amount of Nine Hundred Ninety-Nine Dollars and Fifty Cents ($999.50). Reade seconded the motion and all voted yes.

The Authority reviewed the ninety (90) days of daily meter readings for Burkholder Manufacturing Inc., 102 Spartan Drive, and Lighthouse Vocational Services, 150 Orlan Road.  Lighthouse Vocational Services meter readings confirmed the need to purchase one (1) additional EDU.

Jim made a motion to approve Nathan and Cheryl Dippner’s, 112 North Shirk Road, request to relinquish a half (.5) of an EDU, effective December 31, 2023, due to the closing of the beauty salon on December 29, 2023. Reade seconded the motion and all voted yes. Cheryl Dippner was present to understand the Authority’s decision.
The Authority reviewed the January 29, 2024 letter from Rettew regarding the utility connections for the proposed new building located at 215 Diller Avenue. Jim made a motion to allow the project to connect to the New Holland Borough Authority sanitary sewer facilities as requested and since the project site is located within New Holland Borough and Earl Township. Reade seconded the motion and all voted yes.

Jim made a motion to approve Gene to recommend to the Board of Supervisors an offer to hire two (2) applicants.  Reade seconded the motion and all voted yes. Gene reported that Noah will make an offer next week to two (2) applicants and wages will be decided at the next meeting.

Jim made a motion to approve appointing Tom Plitt as Assistant Secretary. Reade seconded the motion and all voted yes.

Solicitor Cassidy presented a draft Agreement in connection with 117 Windsock Way permitting certain encroachments within the Authority’s existing sewer easement provided that the Authority will not be responsible for replacing or paying for any damage to the landowner’s personal or real property should the Authority need to remove those items to repair, reconstruct or maintain the sewer facilities within the easement area. This Agreement, once approved, will be recorded and will be binding on successor owners.  Solicitor Cassidy will send the draft Agreement to Victoria Storz, Nicholas & Hohenadel, LLP, for her and the landowner’s review. Solicitor Cassidy reported that Tom Neff, Township Zoning Officer, has a Reimbursement Agreement with the landowners stating that they are financially responsible for the creation of and recording the Sewer Easement Encroachment Agreement. 

Sewer Operators Report presented by Spencer Beck:
1.  Plant was within all permit limits for January.

2. Sam Ringler Trucking hauled 104,500 gallons of bio-solids in January.

3. The hauled in Waste was 379,700 gallons and $9,478.35 in revenue in January.
4. STP Filter #1 - The PLC was reprogrammed and is now in operation. The Authority was invoiced $2,000.00.
5. The Kinzer Avenue Pump Station is on hold, PSI is waiting for parts.

6. 745 East Main Street is connected and inspected as of today.

7. Tower Road Auto Rentals, 715 East Main Street, is connected to the sewer system as of 2/5/2024.

8. Grinder Pumps were purchased for $7,819.53 and lamps for $8,776.72.
Engineer’s Report presented by Dan Becker.
1. Kinzer Avenue Pump Station Upgrade: The meter vault and control building louver installation will probably be delayed due to scheduling coordination issues with the electrical contractor. Pumps are still anticipated to be delivered in March 2024. PSI submitted a payment application for work completed through December 20, 2023. Becker continues to push PPL for a schedule for the 3-phase power extension. To date, PPL has not provided a firm date and continues to secure rights-of-ways for the power line extension. PPL is proposing to extend power from the Ranks Church Road – Overlys Grove Road intersection. Becker notified PPL and their subcontractors that timing is critical for this project and also informed PPL of the potential rezoning of land adjacent to the Pumping Station site. Substantial Completion is June 2, 2024 and Final Completion is June 30, 2024.
2.  York Building Products: The owner submitted a formal request for permission to install a water deduct meter for existing Building B on December 11, 2023. Becker and Authority staff reviewed the request and requested plumbing plans for Building B where the deduct meter is proposed to be installed. Becker received the plumbing plans and provided comments dated January 3, 2024. Revised plumbing plans were received on January 3, 2024 and all comments were addressed. The owner also submitted a DRAFT Access Agreement to allow the Authority to access the flow meters which was reviewed by the Authority Solicitor. The owner submitted another plan modification to Becker on January 24, 2024 requesting elimination of the remote water meter pit for Building B and permission to utilize the existing water meter on the existing water supply line. Becker received a subsequent design plan on January 30, 2024 and requested additional information. Becker is coordinating the request with Authority staff. With that said, formal approval of the modified design (including the deduct water meter) and execution of the Access Agreement will not occur at the February Authority meeting.

3. Tractor Supply:  This property is required to connect to the Authority’s sanitary sewer facilities after the Robert Martin project sanitary sewer facilities are dedicated to the Authority. The Township issued an additional connection notice requirement to Tractor Supply on January 23, 2024. This property is required to connect to the Authority’s sanitary sewer system after the Robert Martin project were dedicated to the Authority. The Township issued an additional connection notice to Tractor Supply on January 23, 2024. Solicitor Cassidy reported that if any owner of property adjoining or adjacent to or whose principal building is within 150 feet from the public sanitary sewer system fails to connect with and use the sanitary sewer for a period of sixty (60) days after notice has been served by the Board of Supervisors, the Board can take steps to require the construction and connection to the sewer system. However, in order to enter onto the private property of a landowner to undertake that construction and connection, a civil complaint would need to be filed with the Lancaster County Court of Common Pleas requesting that a judge enter an order authorizing the Township to enter onto the landowner’s property. Once a civil complaint is filed with the Court, it is served on the landowner by the Lancaster County Sheriff’s Department, and after that service is accomplished, the landowner has twenty (20) days to file a response to the allegations set forth in the civil complaint. The Pennsylvania Rules of Civil Procedure would govern the pleadings, discovery and hearing process for that civil action.
4. Garden Spot Village West Campus: The developer’s attorney provided correspondence to the Authority and offered a presentation of that correspondence to the Authority at the June 2023 meeting. Becker reviewed the correspondence provided a DRAFT memo to the Authority at the August 2023 Authority meeting for review. The Authority Solicitor issued correspondence to the developer’s attorney on September 15, 2023 requesting additional information to substantiate the developer request. The Authority Solicitor received correspondence from the developer’s attorney dated November 29, 2023. Becker prepared a DRAFT memorandum in response to the developer attorney’s submission and presented that to the Authority at the January 2024 Authority meeting. Solicitor Cassidy reported that a comprehensive sketch plan will be provided for review and RGS Associates will provide peak flow data. Garden Spot Village requested to be on the March agenda.
5. 121 Jalyn Drive: The contractor previously notified Becker that the existing sewer facilities are not located as depicted on the approved drawings and no modifications to the existing alignment is required. The contractor is proposing to install concrete encasement along a portion of the existing privately owned lateral due to vertical clearance issues with proposed stormwater facilities. The encasement work is scheduled for completion on February 12, 2024.

6. Short Street Sanitary Sewer Extension: Becker is finalizing the review of the revised sanitary sewer facility design and anticipates issuing a letter in the near future.

7. NHBA Chapter 94 Report: Becker prepared the DRAFT Report and provided to the Authority via email on February 1, 2024. Gene will sign the Chapter 94 Report.
8. PADEP Chapter 94 Report: Becker will prepare the DRAFT 2023 Chapter 94 Report for the Authority’s review in advance of the March 2024 Authority meeting.

9. P1 Annual Tapping Fee Calculation: Becker prepared the DRAFT P1 Tapping Fee calculation and provided the calculation to the Authority via email on January 23, 2024. This was reviewed and discussed, all Tapping Fees will be approved and Resolutions adopted next month.
10. P1 Eastern Service Area Tapping Fee Calculation: Becker prepared the DRAFT Tapping Fee calculation and provided the calculation to the Authority via email on January 23, 2024. This was reviewed and discussed, all Tapping Fees will be approved and Resolutions adopted next month.
11. P2/3 Tapping Fee Calculation: Becker prepared the DRAFT P2/3 Tapping Fee calculation and provided the calculation to the Authority via email on January 23, 2024.  This was reviewed and discussed, all Tapping Fees will be approved and Resolutions adopted next month.
12. 2023 NHBA Flow/Cost Reconciliation: Becker received and reviewed the January 11, 2024 invoice from NHBA which is based upon 2023 actual NHBA costs and 2023 actual Authority flows. It appears that the Authority will be realizing a credit of $978.46 with the first quarterly invoice of 2024 based upon actual costs and flows.
Monthly Reporting Items

Project 1:

1. Monthly Flows to New Holland: Average daily flows for January: 41,467 gpd (compared to December’s 36,464 gpd and November’s 35,766 gpd). Eastern Service Area average daily flows for January: 919 gpd (compared to December’s 890 gpd and November’s 783 gpd).  
Project 2/3:
1. MEMHP: Reported average daily flow for January: 26,065 gpd (compared to December’s 20,029 gpd and November’s 18,999 gpd).  
2. GSV: Reported average daily flows for January: 67,388 gpd (compared to December’s 58,941 gpd and November’s 60,238 gpd). Average total daily flow for January was above the guaranteed 62,869 gpd, so no Guarantee of Capacity Fee assessed for January.  Memory facility flows continue to be below the projected 11 EDUs.
3. Monthly STP flows: Reported average daily flows for January: 400,900 gpd (compared to December’s 357,900 gpd and November’s 328,100 gpd).  
4. Flows from WVA: Average daily recorded flows for January: 151,135 gpd (compared to December’s 143,648 gpd and November’s 143,867 gpd).  
5. Connection and Permitting Tracking: One new EDU connection in January.  For 2024, a total of 1 EDU was purchased for 1 property (1 ETSA and 0 WVA EDUs).
The balances for the delinquent accounts were:


Project #1 - $  3,750.71
Project #3 - $22,506.57
The January receipts were:



Project #1 - $37,843.01
Project #3 - $208,749.54
Reade made a motion to approve the disbursements of checks #3565 - #3573 for Project 1 in the amount of $11,262.59 and checks #7969 – #7989 for Project 3 in the amount of $99,906.88. Jim seconded the motion and all voted yes. 
Meeting adjourned at 7:40 p.m.
Respectively submitted,
Joy M Oberholtzer, Appointed Secretary/Treasurer

